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Law, Justice, Health and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	
	Name:
	John Resha

	Proposed No.:
	2012-0189
	Date:
	June 12, 2012

	Invited:
	Jim Jacobson, King County Department of Transportation , Transit Division, Deputy General Manager 


SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2012-0189 authorizing the executive to execute an amendment to the interlocal agreement (ILA) with the City of Seattle related to the delivery of streetcar operations.
SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2012-0135 would authorize the executive to execute an ILA with the City of Seattle to clarify the duties of local law enforcement agencies with respect to the Seattle streetcar operations and maintenance.
BACKGROUND

In 2007, King County and the City of Seattle executed an agreement via Ordinance 15860 providing for King County to operate and maintain Seattle’s streetcar.  This agreement established operations and maintenance responsibilities, indemnifications and costs and cost recovery methodology, as well as other legal obligations.
With regards to safety and security, the ILA established:

· King County's obligation to include the streetcar in its safety and emergency response planning (Section 10.0); and
· That King County would "apply and enforce its code of conduct" on the streetcar (Section 11.0).

While section 11.0 of the ILA could have been read such that King County had a responsibility for providing policing services, per the King County Sheriff's Office Standard Operating Procedures, the Seattle Police Department has directly provided these services and responded to dispatched calls for service on the streetcar.

ANALYSIS

Proposed Ordinance 2012-0189 would amend section 11.0 of the ILA with the City of Seattle, as authorized via Ordinance 15860, to place the formal responsibility for all policing services with City.
Per the Transit Division and KCSO, policing services are already provided by the Seattle Police Department.  As such this amendment is more technical in nature, making the agreement consistent with actual practices by stating that the City of Seattle would be responsible for "all security and law enforcement" on the streetcar.
Proposed Ordinance 2012-0189 does not amend section 10.0 of the ILA, which provides for King County to include and be reimbursed for the streetcar in its safety and emergency response plans.  Operationally, this translates to coordinated responses between the Transit Division and its Metro Transit Police as provided through the KCSO, and the Seattle Police Department.  This planned coordination exists in current practices and would not be changed by this proposed amendment to the ILA.
Legal counsel has reviewed the agreement and identified no legal issues.

Potential Budgetary Implications:  As policing services have not been calculated into operational plans or reimbursement methodologies, this proposed ordinance does not have a budgetary or operational impact on either the Transit Division or KCSO.
AMENDMENTS
None Identified
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2012-0189
2. Ordinance 15860
3. Transmittal letter dated May 1, 2012

4. Fiscal Note for Proposed Ordinance 2012-0189
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